Joint Press Statement

US Secretary of Defense Donald Rumsfeld and Norwegian Minister of Defense Kristin Krohn Devold today met for a bilateral meeting in Stavanger, Norway. An important point on the agenda was the continued close cooperation on the development of US forward deployed military equipment in Norway. 

A revised Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) relating to the revision of the Norwegian Air Landed Expeditionary Brigade (NALMEB) concept was signed by the two ministers. NALMEB is the US Marine Corps (USMC) equipment stationed in Trøndelag, originally as part of US plans to reinforce Norway during the Soviet era. The revised program will be named Marine Corps Prepositioniong Program-Norway (MCPP-N).

For several decades these prepositioning programs have strengthened the US ability to support Norway in a situation of crisis or war. The changes in the security environment have made it necessary to revise the original concept of the stores, to adapt them to meet present and future challenges to US and Norwegian security. This issue was discussed during today’s meeting and there was agreement on maintaining a US presence of forward deployed equipment. 

The stored equipment has been widely used also for training and exercise purposes in Norway. It will continue to have an important role in this respect, both related to national and NATO-exercises, and activities at the NATO Joint Warfare Centre (JWC) in Stavanger.

MCPP-N will still be relevant for the reinforcement of Norway, but will also be suited to support the USMC in other operations – such as the Balkans and Afghanistan as it has done in the past. The new concept will embrace a wider array of tasks to address 21st century challenges, such as humanitarian relief operations, non-combatant evacuation, disaster-relief and counter-proliferation operations. 

Secretary of Defense Rumsfeld received a briefing on the challenges in Norway’s “High North”. The Ministers discussed the importance of this unique area, including its rich mineral and fish resources, environmental concerns and relevance to the region and the NATO alliance. 

